Hilderstone Parish Council 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 23rd May 2018 at 7.00p.m. 
Present:  Cllr. M Shelley (Chairman), Cllr. A Stringer (Vice Chairman), Cllr. R. Clark, Cllr. J. Crump, Cllr. P. Davies, Cllr. H Woodward, Stafford Borough Cllr. Harp, Mrs Amanda Kingston (Clerk)
One member of the public

1.  Chairman’s Welcome.  Cllr. Shelley welcomed all those present to the meeting. 

2.  Apologies.   Stafford County Cllr. Parry
3.   Chairman’s Report for 2017 - 2018.  Cllr. Shelley presented his Chairman’s report for 2017-18, summarising the work and focus of the parish council over the past twelve months.  Thanks were extended to Jean Jones who resigned from the Parish Council in March, for her many years serving as a Parish Councillor and to Bill Holmes for his village maintenance work throughout the year.  Thanks were also extended to the regular litter pickers who help keep the village clean and tidy, to those who give up their time to organise and support village events and to Helen Howie who resigned as Clerk in March after supporting the Parish Council for 8 years.  A copy of the full report will be available on the parish website at http://www.hilderstone.org.uk/parishmeetingsandminutes.php 
4.  Borough Councillor’s Report. Cllr. Harp provided a detailed written report on the work of Stafford Borough Council over the past year.  Key points included the transfer of leisure services to an arms-length trust and the change of contractor for refuse and collection services to Veolia.   The report covered the work of the Borough Council to support the homeless and rough sleepers over the winter period, details of planned major developments including the regeneration of the northern end of town, Eastgate Street and the transformational opportunities presented by HS2 for the major development of land on the far side of Stafford Station.  The full report can be obtained by contacting the parish clerk at clerk@hilderstone.staffslc.gov.uk 
5.  County Councillor’s Report.  No report.

6.  Public Participation There were no issues raised by members of the public.
The Annual Parish Meeting closed at 7.15pm
......................................................... Cllr. M. Shelley.  22.05.19
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